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Organizing Committee and President-Designate of the Congress. The
General Secretaries are Mr. A. J. Butler and Dr. L. Hawkes, and the
Treasurer is Mr. F. N. Ashcroft. All communications should be
addressed to the General Secretaries, XVIII Session International
Geological Congress, Geological Survey and Museum, Exhibition
Road, London, S.W. 7.1

24th April, 1947.

CORRESPONDENCE
SIR,—I am engaged on a nomenclatorial revision of Daniel Sharpe's

Monograph of the Chalk Cephalopods, published by the Paleonto-
graphical Society. In this connection I am trying to trace the present
location of all the specimens which he figured.

I have located those in the British, Geological Survey, and Norwich
Museums, but there are still nearly fifty specimens unaccounted for,
most important of which are those in the Wiest Collection which
were not presented by that collector to Sharpe.

If any of your readers has any clue to the whereabouts of the Wiest
collection or any knowledge of the presence of specimens figured by
Sharpe in collections other than the three I have mentioned, I should be
very glad to be informed.

TOWER HOUSE, C. W. WRIGHT.

NORTH FERRIBY,

EAST YORKSHIRE.

4th May, 1947.

1 Since the foregoing circular was set in type the death of Sir T.H.Holland
has been announced. .
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